## Dear SJPII Family:

I am looking forward to working with your child this year! I know this will be a fun filled year of learning! As you may know I am getting married this November at St. Isidore Church. My newly married name will be Mrs. Kraemer. My email and Remind passcode will reflect that change. Please read this letter fully to prepare yourself for the new school year!

Tonight, notices will be sent home to inform you of our classroom schedules and routines. you have questions concerns. please any or skraemer@sjp2regional.org. Keep in mind emails will not be answered past 3pm. If it is an emergency please contact the Main Office, as I may not receive the e-mail until the end of the day. Or you may use the Remind App to contact me quickly throughout the day. Information on how to set up the Remind App on your cellphone can be found within this packet. I will not respond to the Remind App past 5pm. Though I may see the messages when they are sent, I will not respond until the next day. I will frequently use both the Remind App and email to get in touch with parents/guardians! Please check your email and text messages daily!

Dismissing children to the proper location, be it bus, or parent pick up, is important. SJPII requests that any change in dismissal for your child be updated on PUP. I use PUP each day to follow students' dismissal plans. We will only follow the plan put in place on PUP for dismissal. In the event of an emergency contact the Main Office to update PUP and change dismissal plans.

PLEASE SEND ALL 1<sup>st</sup> GRADE TEXTBOOKS AND WORKBOOKS TO SCHOOL! We refer to these books throughout the year and will need them in class.

Usually, First Graders are eager to start doing homework when they return in September. It is important that homework be done each night. The entire week's assignments will be sent home every Monday in a Homework Packet. Each page of homework will be assigned for a specific night and should be handed in the following morning. Homework is done Monday through Thursday nights only with a Spelling Test on Friday. More information on homework will be given the second week of school.

Thank you so much for your help and support this year. I look forward to working with you and your child.

Sincerely, Mrs. Shannon Kraemer 💝